Village of Westville
Special Meeting

July 30, 2020
7pm
Present: Mayor Mike Weese, Trustees, Sandlin, Delhaye, Jenkins and Hughes. Also present was Village Clerk Slavik. Hall and Dunham were absent.
Mayor Weese called the meeting to order at 7:00pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and  then he entertained a motion to approve the agenda. Motion by Jenkins; second by Sandlin. Motion carried. There were no public comments.
Mayor Weese said employees have looked at what other communities are paying and pointed out that other communities have real estate taxes and TIF and Business taxes and that Westville survives on sales tax and said this is why our people are underpaid. Tilton is booming and they are growing all the time and get larger sales tax revenues.  Marshall is a very rich town because of all the utilities they own. Weese also talked to other employees from other towns. Georgetown employees are making more than Westville. Greg is leaving tomorrow to go to AQUA and is starting at $28.00/hour.

Mayor Weese’s recommendations:
Brandon Pettigrew: $15.00 now. Suggestion $16.00 ($1.00/hr.)
Michelle Burks: $13.00 now. Suggestion $15.00 ($2.00/hr.)
Brittany Griffith $13.80 now. Suggestion $15.00 ($1.20/hr.)
Mike Bennett $24.75 now. Suggestion $26.00 ($1.25/hr.)
New Water Hire: $15.00 to start and determine a top salary, since our ordinance calls for it.

Paul Miller $19.45 now. Suggestion $20.45 ($1.00/hr.)

Chad Quick $16.55 now. Suggestion $17.55 ($1.00/hr.)
Delhaye wants to look at Mike Bennett’s on-call fee and would like to give Brittany $2.00 to put her at $15.80. Bennett is asking for $3.00/hour and $25.00 nights, $100.00 daytime for on-call weekend. Currently it is $15.00/hour and weekends are now $75.00 each and have not been raised since Slavik was here; Dena said it was raised when Ellis was here. Dena said Slavik raised it from $25.00 to $50.00. 
Weese would like to meet Monday at 7pm to further discuss and decide and suggests increases should be retroactive to May 1st.   Weese tried when he was before to get Gas/Water wages up for outdoors and Streets/Alleys is not responsible for as much so their wages would not be as high. Weese heard of an employee complaint about the Village’s insurance. He said the Village pays 100% of the premiums and picks up hefty co-pays after the employee pays the first $600.00 out-of-pocket for singles and $1200.00 for spouse/family. Larson explained the structure. The Clerk and Treasurer’s increases will be decided next meeting.
Mayor Weese sets a Special Meeting for Monday, August 3rd at 7pm and entertained a motion to adjourn at 7:25pm. Motion by Jenkins; second by Hughes. Motion carried.

